
 

From the Desk of  
Oelwein Utility Superintendent Victor Kane 

Memo 

To: Honorable Mayor & City Council,  

From: Utility Superintendent Victor Kane                                          CC: City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger 

Reference:  SENSUS – TGB & RNI Upgrade                                          Date: 11/05/2020 
 
Greetings, 
Our Sensus meter reading system is no longer supported by Sensus thus needs updated.  The upgrade 
will eliminate the old servers at the tower moving our readings to the cloud.  We will see an increase in 
our yearly maintenance agreement which has remained at $3,722.06 for the last 4 years.  This is a 
common theme on practically all software related items.   I have included information for your review.  
 
We had budgeted this replacement in the last year’s budget.  Due to coordination issue we were 
unable to get it started.  We will be splitting this cost between water and sewer as we do the meter 
purchases.  I recommend that you approve the SENSUS RNI & TGB upgrade for $30,840.  
 
Thank you for your time.  
Victor Kane 


